
 

 

REQUEST FOR COUNCIL ACTION 

 

 

AGENDA DATE: November 25, 2024 

AGENDA ITEM: Consider appointing Laura Pfeifer as Interim Director of Finance, 

effective November 26, 2024.    

PREPARED BY: Chery Pierzina, Human Resources Officer 

 

BACKGROUND: 
 

The Director of Finance position has been posted due to the recent resignation of Barbara Baird.  

Barb’s last day working in the office is November 29, 2024.  Her resignation date is January 3, 

2025.   

We are recommending that the Council consider appointing Laura Pfeifer as the Interim Director 

of Finance, effective November 26, 2024, with an hourly rate of pay of $52.8514, until a suitable 

replacement for the Director of Finance position has been appointed by the City Council.  The 

Interim Director of Finance will receive a 2025 wage increase that is consistent with other non-

represented employees.   

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION: 
 

Make a motion to appoint Laura Pfeifer as the Interim Director of Finance, effective November 

26, 2024, with an hourly rate of pay of $52.8514, until a suitable replacement for the Director of 

Finance position has been appointed by the City Council.   


